2018 ANNUAL REPORT
OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT ATTORNEY
TO THE HONORABLE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF
MARQUETTE COUNTY

Supervisors,

I report that from January 1, 2017 to December 31, 2017, in which I served as District Attorney for
Marquette County, there was a sum of $3,866.63 received by the District Attorney’s Office for costs such as
copy costs for discovery materials and $37,254.96 was received from the State of Wisconsin for reimbursement
of 51.8% of the cost of the victim/witness program of the District Attorney’s Office. The District Attorney’s
office also received $3,891.65 in restitution surcharges. Other than those sums, no monies or funds were
received for fines, penalties or other costs.

The attached constitutes the balance of the report for the Office of the District Attorney for Marquette
County.

Dated this 15™ Day of May, 2018.

Respt;g:thfuliy Submitted,

.

.
Chad A. Hendee

District Attorney
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FELONY CASES CHARGED TOTAL CASES FILED**
2017 — 105 felony cases filed. 2017 — 370 cases

2016 — 86 felony cases filed. 2016 — 370 cases
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2015 - 100 felony cases filed. 015 — 398 cases
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2014 — 105 felony cases filed. 2014 — 405 cases

MISDEANOR CASES CHARGED JUVENILE CASES CHARGED

2017 — 169 misdemeanor cases filed. 2017 — 10 cases filed.

2016 - 148 misdemeanor cases filed. 2016 — 13 cases filed.

2015 - 204 misdemeanor cases filed. 2015 - 11 cases filed

2014 — 190 misdemeanor cases filed. 2014 - 15 cases filed.

CRIMINAL TRAFFIC CASES CHARGED **Numbers do not include traffic citation enforcement.
2017 — 96 misdemeanor cases filed.
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16 — 136 misdemeanor cases filed.

2015 - 94 misdemeanor cases filed.
2014 - 95 misdemeanor cases filed

I report for the year of 2017 as my sixth full year as District Attorney for Marquette County.

The past year has been a rewarding and challenging year. The ebb and flow of workload unfortunately is
very much dependent on what comes into the office and how many cases demand either motion practice or
trials. Four cases proceeded to Jury Trials during the year. Since coming to Marquette County in 2011, I have
been a member of the Marquette County Treatment Court program. While time is always limited, I believe that
this program is doing amazing things to help make the people of Marquette County safer and stop the cycle of
recidivism that occurs because of substance abuse in our communities.

The only way that T am able to do what I need to do is my amazing staff. Carol Jaksic continues to be

one of the best Victim Witness coordinators in the State. Mariah Goodwin, our office manager and legal



assistant Emily Krueger continue to provide vital assistance in making our office run. Simply put, my staff is
amazing and do above and beyond what is asked of them to better serve the people of Marquette County.

As is the nature of our business, our office truly is at the mercy of the events that arise in our community.
We react to the crimes in our community and are at the mercy of the amount and severity of those crimes. I
have greatly appreciated the working relationship I have had with the Board and look forward to your continued

support in making this office the absolute best that you and the people of Marquette County deserve.



